Addendum 1 to the May 1, 2021 minutes

Dear Fellow OAs,

     I hope you are well...The WSBC was amazing! There were two hundred and fifty registered and eligible voters from twenty different countries around the world. Bonnie L., the Chair, informed us that the
Lifeline publication has unfortunately ended, but with hope that a replacement to this will develop. Body Image, Relationships & Sexuality has sold very well so far. Our Treasurer, Tina, announced that in 2020 there were almost one million dollars in donation to OA! The Young Person's Committee Report stated that the E-Treat Subcommittee had a successful virtual retreat on March 3, 2021. The Young Person's Podcasts Subcommittee has uploaded Podcasts on both YouTube and oa.org. More efforts are being made to reach young people in the fellowship by the Facebook Subcommittee and the College & University Outreach Subcommittee.

     Not all proposed motions were adopted. Motions A, C, D, H, I, 12, 15 (amended) and 16 (amended) were passed. Motions 1, 2 & B were not passed. The remaining motions were withdrawn, or, postponed for further discussion at the next Conference. Neva S. is the Region 3 Trustee. Beth B. is Region 6's Trustee. Dora P. is the Virtual Region's Trustee. CJ M. is our General Service Trustee. Judy H. is our other General Service Trustee.

     I attended the Conference-Approved Literature Committee. One subcommittee agreed to work on a new "Twelve Traditions Workbook and Study Guide". The "Common Solution Committee", which I participated in, agreed to work on creating a new piece of literature which includes more diverse voices of people within the Fellowship.
This would include people that had bariatric surgery, Asians and other minorities in OA. The (new) Tools of Recovery received the Conference Seal of Approval. A New Plan of Eating was also granted the right for publication. A newly revised Voices of Recovery was adopted, too. THIS NEW LITERATURE WILL BE AVAILABLE SOON!

     During the Conference I learned that a large group of people could discuss important topics; such as, recovery, finances, work and health in a civil manner.  Delegates were welcomed to amend any of the proposed motions except CAL-proposals. The Pros and Cons of each motion were debated before a final vote. The Conference followed Robert's Rules of Order and the Bylaws. 

     I am willing to do this service again in 2022. Attending the 2021 World Service Business Conference was a humbling and 
spiritual experience. I gained a greater awareness of how OA functions at the global level. I am grateful to those people that voted me in as a delegate for Region Two. The Conference gave me encouragement, understanding, hope and a renewed enthusiasm for my own recovery. More details will follow at our next Intergroup Meeting this Saturday, May 1, 2021!

Best in Fellowship,

Marga K.
Midori223@gmail.com
(WSBC Delegate)

